Hayton and Burnby Parish Council
www.haytonandburnbypc.co.uk
Tel: 01759 301386  Email; clerk@jigreen.plus.com
Clerk: Joanna Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York, YO42 2DL


Minutes of Hayton and Burnby Parish Meeting  held on 5th May 2022 at 7.00pm in Hayton Village Hall


Present: Cllr S Ellis, Cllr J Stonehouse, Cllr C Wagstaff
ERYC ward Cllr M Stathers, J Green ( clerk)

1. Welcome and Apologies 
As the Parish Council chairman was absent Cllr Ellis proposed, Cllr Stonehouse seconded and it was agreed that Cllr Wagstaff should chair the meeting. Apologies were received from Cllr Sedcole.

2. Minutes of the 2021 Parish Meeting
Cllr Stonehouse proposed, Cllr Ellis seconded and the minutes of the 2021 meeting were approved.
Cllr Wagstaff signed them on behalf of the meeting.

3. Receive a proposal that those who live outside the parish be allowed to speak at the meeting.
Cllr Wagstaff proposed, Cllr Ellis seconded and it was agreed that the Cllr Stathers, who lived outside the parish, should be allowed to speak.

4. Open forum.
Cllr Stathers explained that the problems with HGVs and the state of the roads was a common problem for many parishes. East Riding of Yorkshire Council had 3000 km of roads to maintain and the funding was not adequate to keep them up to the standard ERYC would want. A new campaign was being launched called Save our Rural Roads. It was important to recognise the impact of these issues on rural communities.

Cllr Sedcole had sent the following chairman's report:

"Firstly, I would like to apologise for not being able to attend this evening, but given we booked our holiday nearly 3 years ago, after two pandemic cancellations, there could have been serious trouble in the Sedcole household if I had tried to change it.
Thank you to all councilors, ward councilors and especially Jo our secretary for your continuing support and commitment to our little community.
The past 12 months have seen further disruption due to Covid, but as things get back to normal, we are looking forward to the upcoming Jubilee celebrations.
During the year we have been fortunate that the winter has been mild, and relatively dry, although there was some threat to a property in Burnby and sandbags deployed. There are ongoing concerns about the Beck, and particular the effects of fallen trees, and this has prompted a full review of the flood plan over this summer to be prepared for next year’s storms. 
There have also been occasional concerns about traffic, but this seems to have settled down after actions by villagers and letters from the council to the tip, and quarry.
The overall amount of traffic does however remain a concern and we can only see it getting worse as building work continues on Burnby Lane. The proposed re surfacing work is welcomed by residents, but with some concerns that it will provide a “faster and more dangerous” rat run.
There has also been concern about the lack of control over utility work in Hayton which has closed the 1079 on several occasions and caused significant disruption and acrimony. There is more to come, and it is to be hoped that this will not take place during the high season when significantly increased traffic is coming/going to the coast and Hull.
Going forward, our immediate focus is on the flower display and BBQ for the queen’s Jubilee, which is occupying all the councilor’s time and energy at present. I for one am looking forward to it!
Longer term I am conscious that with lots of changes at national and county level, we have put the Parish local plan on the back burner. However, planning issues remain a major part of our function and this is something we must pick up again in the coming months.
SIMON SEDCOLE"

The meeting closed at 7.20pm.
